
 

 

Memo          File # 
Date:  March 1st, 2019 

From: Randy 

To: Municipal website 

Re: Flood Info – March 2019 
 

While it is still subzero weather it is not too early to begin thinking about the possibility of  

Flooding this spring. 

The long range weather forecast is predicting the possibility of a rapid increase in 

temperature following this long deep freeze.  The soil moisture is lower than normal  

however the frost level is deeper than normal.  If a rapid melt occurs there will be overland 

 flooding due to culverts being frozen causing ice jams and runoff in low lying areas or  

areas prone to flash floods making as the soil will not be able to absorb the rapid melt.  This  

is a good time to inspect your property to ensure your gutters, down spouts and runoff  

drainage are clear.  Look for fallen tree branches, leaves and small twigs from shrubs that  

can clog water ways and increase flood risk with an impromptu dam, especially around your 

 house and window wells and low spots.  It is also a good idea to look at trees and shrubs  

around the hydro and telephone lines coming into your house.  Broken branches can snap  

lines causing loss of power or fire hazards.  Anything you can do to be prepared will lessen  

the damage caused by flooding. 
 
Randy Daley 
Municipal Emergency Coordinator 
R.M. & City of Dauphin & Gilbert Plains 

 
 
 


